Crosswoods Neighborhood Association Newsletter April 2010



Neighborhood Yard Sale:

To be held Saturday, May 8. Ads will be placed in local newspapers and Yard Sale Banner placed at Main Entrance at Old Coach.



CNA 2010 Dues:

The 2010 dues are \$50. If our records indicate you have not paid, a payment slip with a pre-addressed envelope will be included with this newsletter.



Welcome Baskets:

Welcome baskets are being delivered to our new Neighbors. If you have a new neighbor, please contact Rebecca at 223-8956.

Neighborhood Ladies Group:

The Crosswoods Chicks ladies group meets on the first Monday of each month. All interested ladies are welcome to attend this social gathering. Contact Rosemary Carter at 223-8391 for more information.

Topics of Concerns from Neighbors:

- Several neighbors have reported to this Association and the Jessamine County Sheriff that items have been stolen from their cars in their driveway, on the street, and even in the garage. Please lock the doors of your cars and garages. Report all crimes to the Jessamine County Sheriff (885-4139).
- Limit parking on neighborhood streets.
- Please clean leaves and pine needles from the street curbs in front of your home and avoid blowing of grass clippings into the street. All these things clog drains and make streets look dirty.
- If you receive your neighbor's mail by mistake, please forward in a timely manner.
- Clean up after your dogs while walking in the neighborhood.

Update on the Special North Jessamine Fire Tax:

Several residents in surrounding Neighborhoods in North Jessamine have chosen to challenge the special tax in court. For more information on this and other topics of interest please see website www.ournorthjessamine.info.

<u>Landscape Volunteers:</u>

Pete and Elizabeth Jagodzinski have volunteered to be the landscape coordinators to maintain the 3 Crosswoods entrances. If you are interested in volunteering, please email p.jagodzinski@insightbb.com and they will add your name to the volunteer list. The work would be similar to typical yard work - planting flowers, bushes, mulching, and general trimming/cleanup.

Current List of Volunteers for Committees:

Landscape: Ron Humes, Deb Humes, and Steve Grubbs.

Christmas Decorations: Karen Russell

Social Events: Ron Humes, Deb Humes, Scott Russell, and Karen Russell

To volunteer for the Christmas Decorations and Social Events Committees, please email cna4mail@yahoo.com.

Other Neighborhood News:

Jessamine County issued a burn ban on April 14 prohibiting outside burning in Jessamine County due to excessive dryness and fire hazard conditions. This ban will be lifted when the hazardous conditions are abated.

Jessamine County will celebrate Earth Day on Saturday, April 24th at Riney-B Park in Nicholasville from 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. There will be numerous activities including trail hikes, recycled crafts stations, bike rodeo, pony rides, petting zoo, live music, and educational booths. For more information, please contact Parks & Recreation at 885-9787.



The Crosswoods Neighborhood Association would like to thank neighbor Jim Wilson of Wilson Brothers Rental and Sales for donating the equipment used to plant grass seed at the entrances on Summertree and Lantern Way.